
Pastoral Concerns 

Randy Pullen, husband of Rev. Mary A. Pullen, Honorably Retired, continues to do well after his triple by-pass surgery 
on May 16. We are so very thankful for all of our NCP friends who have supported us in so many ways during this time. 
We especially treasure your prayers. Randy and I thank all of you. Peace, Mary and Randy Pullen    

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

The Rev. Adam Bowling will be installed as pastor of First United Presbyterian Church of Dale City on Sunday, June 
30, 2019m at 4:00 p.m. 

Bradley Hills Presbyterian Church together with its interfaith partner of 51 years, Bethesda Jewish 
Congregation, will host a joint event to welcome New Story Leadership 2019 program.  NSL brings young people -- from 
Israel and Palestine -- to DC for two-month summer internship experiences.  There is a tradition that all the interns come 
to tell their stories to a packed house in Bethesda.  This year it will take place as follows.  
 
Program:  New Story Leadership welcomes 2019 summer interns from Israel and Palestine to tell their stories 

• Date: July 14, 2019 
• Time: 3:00 PM 
• Place: 6601 Bradley Blvd, Bethesda MD 20817  

Hosted by Bradley Hills Presbyterian Church and Bethesda Jewish Congregation 
 
 
Years ago, New Hope PC was fortunate enough to have a volunteer Music/Choir Director- Elaine Yanisko, who for 
many years was the Organist/Pianist and Music Guru for our church.  She purchased and accumulated many pieces of 
choir music, which she and husband- Elder George Yanisko now wish to donate to a needy church home in the NCP.   
Our current Music Ministry Director Tsveta Dabova has reviewed and took some material from the 6-boxes of music, 
which she describes as, "a treasure chest of adult and children's choir Music...The styles and the difficulty of the Music 
varies.  You can satisfy a small and a bigger choir, depending.  There are also a couple of Plays/dramas set to Music there 
as well."   First come first taker OF ENTIRE 6-boxes, which is in our church building in Derwood. Receiver inquiries can be 
made to me at pfgebicke@verizon.net .   

Darnestown Presbyterian Church - is sending a team to the Beth-el ministries in Florida this summer for 
our annual mission trip. Beth-el is where our former associate pastor Tamara Leonard Lara accepted a call to 
minister to the migrant farm workers in that area. This is our 1st trip to Beth-el, and we would like to invite 
anyone high school aged and up interested in going with us to join the team. The focus will be providing VBS 
to the children of the workers, but we are hoping to be able to also do some work to help improve the campus 
facilities. The dates for the trip will be from Sunday July 28th thru Saturday Aug. 3rd. If you are interested in 
joining please contact me at daleandterrie@msn.com. Please put "summer mission trip" in the subject line so 
I will know to answer you. I can answer questions or bring you up to speed with where we are if you want to 
jump right on board.  Thank you for prayerfully considering this great opportunity to help DPC help those in 
need in God's kingdom. 
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